

Department of Cultural Affairs

State of New Mexico

October 4, 2007

Bill Richardson Governor

Jeffrey W. Martz, M.S. Department of Geosciences Texas Tech University Lubbock, Texas 79409

Stuart A. Ashman Secretary

Dear Mr. Martz, Mr. Taylor and Mr. Wedel,

New Mexico History Museum/ Palace of the Governors In response to your recent correspondence, James Jimenez, Chief of Staff for Governor Bill Richardson, directed me to re-examine your concerns.

Museum of Fine Arts

Museum of International Folk Art

Museum of Indian Arts and Culture

Museum of Natural History & Science

Museum of Space History

Bruce King Farm & Ranch Heritage Museum

National Hispanic Cultural Center

New Mexico State Monuments

Archaeological Studies

New Mexico State Library

New Mexico Arts

New Mexico Historic Preservation Division

Museum Services

Administrative Services

I, once again, reread your previous correspondence and had further discussions with Dr. Hunt and Dr. Lucas. In order to ensure that I was not missing anything and to perform further due diligence I determined that it would be helpful to have the Executive Committee of the Board of Trustees review the matter. I enlisted their assistance in reviewing your concerns to offer additional objectivity in the examination.

The Executive Committee met prior to the regular Board of Trustees meeting on Friday, September 28th and reviewed all the correspondence regarding this matter.

After thorough review and discussion, the Executive Committee determined that no further action is required.

I hope that this puts the matter to rest and that you can continue with your valuable scientific work.

Sincerely,

Stuart A. Ashman Cabinet Secretary

cc: James Jimenez, Chief of Staff Office of the Governor

Museum of Natural History and Science **Executive Committee members**